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Welcome to 2010 everyone.  Hope you all had an enjoyable and safe 
Christmas break.  It is hard to believe we are already into February. 

It looks like the Society has a busy year ahead and the committee 
has already been hard at work arranging speakers for our meetings 
and making preliminary plans for our heritage tours for the year 
amongst other things.  If anyone ever has any suggestions for places 
to visit or for speakers, please let the committee know as ideas are 
always most welcome. 

Our next heritage tour will take place on 27 March so lock that date 
into your diaries. 

March is our Annual General Meeting so if anyone is interested in 
nominating for a committee position, nominations are now open.  
Further details and nomination forms are contained in the newsletter. 
Please consider helping out the Society.  It is a great way to have a 
say in the running of the Society.  No experience is needed but 
enthusiasm is more than welcome.   

Due to certain circumstances, some of our supper roster volunteers 
have had to withdraw their services in June and October.  Deb Tearle 
is therefore looking for a few more volunteers to help out with the 
supper roster in June and October.  If you can help, please let her 
know.   

I am once again seeking more member profiles.  Please consider 
submitting your profile to include in the newsletter.  It need not be 
long and it can be handwritten.  You are an important part of the 
Society and our members want to know a bit about you. 

Also if anyone has any interesting articles regarding the 
Wynnum/Manly district that they would like to include in the 
newsletter, please do let the committee know.  We are always 
looking for articles of interest for the newsletter. 

This month we are also conducting a referendum.  Details are 
contained later in the newsletter.  Please do submit your response on 
or before 1 March 2010 so your voice is heard. 
 
Until next month. 

FROM THE EDITOR  Sandy Liddle 
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Thursday 18 February at 7.30pm 
 

Ambulance Museum Auditorium  
(Cnr Cedar Street & Tingal Road, Wynnum) 

 
Speaker: Brian Brandenburg 
Topic: Manly Baths – Old and new 
 
Speaker: Dr Jim Lergessner 
Topic: Thomas Welsby and Moreton Bay 
 
Gold coin entry – covers hire of venue and Supper. 
 
Raffle:  Many thanks to Sandra Wheeler for the “surprise” 
raffle this month. 
 

Tickets are only $1.00 each or 3 for $2.00. 
 
 
Bring and buy stall  -  Please bring your unwanted gifts, 
cakes, fruit, vegetables, plants to support the Resource 
Centre to a meeting or leave at the Resource Centre.   
 
 
Appreciation to Ian Wheeler, Eris Powell and Beth Hume for 
providing your supper this month. 

FEBRUARY MEETING DETAILS 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

GENERAL MEETINGS:  Afternoon set up:   Col Brown, John McIntyre, Jill Greenhill and Myrtle Beitz 
    Welcome at Door and raffles:  Ian Wheeler 
    Bring and buy:   Jan Aplin and Carmel Henderson 
    Kitchen Coordinator:  Margaret Mack 
    Supper Coordinator:  Deborah Tearle 

Supper Donations and servers: Betty Powell, Jan Aplin, Jan Bird, Margaret O’Neil, Myrtle Beitz, 
Irene Morgan, Sherley Williams, Lena McCreadie, Shirley 
Houghton, Beryl Kennedy, Dawn Wilkins, Betty Mottram, Ian 
Wheeler, Sandy Liddle, Laurima Rabe, Minnie Bowman, Noela 
Stratton, Beth Hume, Eris Powell, Daphne Liddle, Nena 
Robertson, Alison Roff, Jan Parnell, Margaret Collins, Deborah 
Tearle, Lyn Shanks, Shirley Jeffries, Thelma Crouch, Carol Astill, 
Ann Wentzel, Wave Oehlmann, Lou & Anne Hall 

Raffle prizes: Sandra Wheeler 
Speaker Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 
 
 

NEWSLETTERS: Compiler & Editor: Sandy Liddle 
 Printing: Ian Wheeler 
 Delivery Coordinator: Noela Stratton 
 Delivery persons: Ian Kennedy, Nena Robertson, John McIntyre, Minnie Bowman, 

Jill Greenhill, Sherley Williams, Eris Powell, Margaret Mack, Glenn 
Rolfe, Sue Laakso, Lena McCreadie, Myrtle Beitz, Jan Bird, Jack 
Sands, Kerry Greensill 

 
 
RESOURCE CENTRE: Volunteers on duty: Minnie Bowman, Ian Wheeler, Sherley Williams, Ian Kennedy, 

John McIntyre, Brian Brandenburg, Noela Stratton, Dennis O’Neill, 
Col Brown, Myrtle Beitz, Dawn Wilkins, Jan Aplin 

 Information Sources: Lloyd Kelk, Jack Sands and Kate Harbison 
 
 
TOURS: Planning & Coordination: Brian Brandenburg and Jan Parnell 
 Booklet: Jill Greenhill 
 Bookings: Sandy Liddle and/or Jan Parnell at General Meetings 
  Resource Centre staff each weekday 
 
 
ORAL HISTORY:  Brian Brandenburg 
 
Can you help in any way?  If so, please let us know.  We are always looking for willing members to help in any way possible. 

REGULAR SOCIETY VOLUNTEERS AND HELPERS 

President: Brian Brandenburg 3396 5760 president@wmhs.org.au 
 
Vice President: Jan Parnell 3396 6001 
 
Secretary: Lena McCreadie 3393 4393 secretary@wmhs.org.au 
 
Treasurer: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 treasurer@wmhs.org.au 
 
Librarian: Jill Greenhill 3393 3208 library@wmhs.org.au 
 
Events Coordinator: Myrtle Beitz 3396 4711 events@wmhs.org.au 
 
Membership Secretary: Noela Stratton 3396 0069 membership@wmhs.org.au 
 
Publicity & Fundraising Officer: Ian Wheeler 3396 9923 publicity@wmhs.org.au 
 
Newsletter Editor: Sandy Liddle 3207 4467 newsletter@wmhs.org.au 
 
Supper coordinator: Deborah Tearle 3396 9697 supper@wmhs.org.au 
 
Welfare Officer: Kerry Greensill 3396 3634 welfare@wmhs.org.au 
 
Life Members: Myrtle Beitz  Late life members: Merv Beitz 
 John Davies 
 Jill Greenhill 
 Jack Sands 
 
Patrons: Peter Cumming   
 Paul Lucas 

2009/2010 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 
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Below is the 2010 supper roster.  If you are unable to oblige on your assigned date of roster, if possible, please find a replacement 
or contact Deborah on 3396 9697. 

 
  

FEBRUARY: Ian Wheeler  3396 9923  MARCH:  Margaret Collins  3396 3150 
   Eris Powell  3396 6151    Thelma Crouch  3396 1280 
   Beth Hume  3396 8081    Shirley Houghton  3396 1379 
 
APRIL:   Daphne Liddle  3396 8921  MAY:  Noela Stratton  3396 0069 
   Laurima Rabe  3348 8037    Sherley Williams  3396 0084 
   Alison Roff  3396 7094    Deborah Tearle  3396 9697 
 
JUNE:   Sandy Liddle  3207 4467  JULY:  Minnie Bowman  3893 0527 
   Jan Parnell  3396 6001    Nena Robertson  3396 2524 
           Shirley Jeffries  3893 1101 
 
AUGUST: Lyn Shanks  3396 3792  SEPTEMBER: Jan Aplin   3396 4728 
   Jan Bird   3396 6690    Ann Wentzel  3399 5175 
   Carol Astill       Wave Oehlmann  3393 3445 
 
OCTOBER: Lou & Anne Hall  0412 634 587  NOVEMBER: Myrtle Beitz  3396 4711 
   Beryl Kennedy  3396 6399    Margaret O’Neil  3348 3123 
           Lena McCreadie  3396 4393 
 
 
Assistance is needed to fill the roster in June and October.  Please consider helping out.  Contact Deborah if 
you can assist. 
 
If you would like to volunteer to help out on supper roster in 2010 or would like to swap your assigned roster month to 
another one, please contact Deborah on 3396 9697.  Your assistance would be appreciated.   
 

 
MANY HANDS MAKE LIGHT WORK 

 
Deborah Tearle, Supper Coordinator 

 

2010 SUPPER ROSTER 

 

Welcome back everyone.  The year is off to a busy start.  The WMHS were well represented at the 
Australia Day celebrations at Bandstand Park.  I am always amazed by the amount of people who are 
interested local history, especially from people who are new to the district and want to find out more 
about the past.  Jill Greenhill, our librarian, put up a wonderful display.  There were also bags of lollies for 
the children.  Many thanks to Jill and the dedicated team of volunteers who made this event successful. 
 
The Manly Pool opened in November last year.  From all reports it is a popular and well patronised 
venue.  I also understand that it is to be heated, so all year swimming will be available.  It is wonderful 
that this facility, with so much local history, is still available for public use.  The Manly Pool will be the 
subject of my spot speaker talk at the next meeting.  I would like to recount some of the history of the 
pool, the efforts to save it and what the new pool offers. 
 
I spent an enjoyable evening recently at a ceremony to celebrate the turning on of the night lights at the 
Wynnum Croquet Club.  It was only recently that I was there for the dedication of the 'Sands Family 
Green'.  The membership of the club are a friendly and helpful group.  During the year we will organise 
an event for the WMHS where we can be taught to play croquet and enjoy a lunch.  It will be fun. 
 
The Christmas holidays seem a long way off now.  My vacation reading, while relaxing on Bribie Island, 
included Thomas Welsby's ' Early Moreton Bay'.  His knowledge of the Bay brought so many incidents to 
life.  The wreck of the 'Sovereign' in 1847 vividly recounted this terrible tragedy.  His understanding of the 
Aborigines, told the story of their way of life and customs.  Another story was about a band of desperate 
convicts who escaped from Norfolk Island and landed at Dunwich.  I look forward to our first speaker for 
the year who is to talk on Thomas Welsby. 
 
Preparations are in hand for our first trip of the year.  I will have more details available for our meeting in 
February.  Also don't forget the Oral History Day coming up on the 8th May.  
 
I hope to see you at the next meeting. 
 

Brian Brandenburg, President 

FROM THE PRESIDENT  
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• The Resource Centre opened after the Christmas Break on Monday 12 
January 2010.  Many thanks to those volunteers who have worked there 
during the summer break. 
 
• January 26 2010 saw the Society set up in Bandstand Park, in a light and 
airy white tent, for the Australia Day celebrations.  The theme of the displays 
was “Australia’s Birthday” and a great interest was shown by members of the 
community, who really had come to the celebrations for their free breakfast.  
Many thanks to all helpers. 
 

 

     The Society’s display on 26 January in Bandstand Park 
Opening Ceremony 26 January 2010 
 
 

• We have an enquiry from a relation of the PAVEY family.  Matthew PAVEY 
married Ann Whalley in 1870 and they produced eleven children.  Tom, a 
carpenter, Walter, a baker and Harry, a butcher, and their families seem to 
feature in the life of Wynnum.  Please can anyone add more information of 
the lives and occupations of the family members? 

 
• Myrtle Ryan has donated to the Society some of her late husband’s black and 

white photographs, featuring the 1974 floods.  Maybe we need a little help in 
identifying the locations some of  the shots. 

 
• A visitor is looking for information about Austin Taylor SATTERTHWAITE (or 

SNELL).  He was in the district from 1919 to 1930.  He was an army cook and 
his wife’s maiden name was Annie McLean. 

 
Are there any members who could spare a couple of hours on a few Wednesday or 
Thursday mornings to help staff the Resource Room?      
 
 
 
 

Till next time, Jill Greenhill 
Librarian 

 
 

NEWS FROM THE RESOURCE CENTRE – February 2010 

Resource Centre 
address 

 
Civic Centre 
Shop 7, 66 Bay Tce 
Wynnum 
 
(outside entrance to Wynnum 
Public Library) 

 
Monday – Friday  
(except Public Holidays) 
 
10am – 12 noon 
 
 

Resource Centre opening 
hours 



 
 
 
 

WHERE WAS I?         November 2009 
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The mystery photograph is taken at the mini-golf course, located behind Wynnum Hospital, between the hospital and the bushland, 
which is adjacent to the railway line. 
 
The two-hole course was used for practice. Frank Hunter was a dental technician at the Wynnum Hospital and died of cancer in the 
late 1990’s. His picture can be seen on the top right side of the sign. 
 
 
 
 

 

WHERE AM I?         February 2010 

 
 

    
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to CMK Financial Solutions 

 
 
Carl and his staff at CMK Financial Solutions very kindly provide the use of 
their printer (at no cost to the Society) every month to allow us to print off our 
monthly newsletter. 
 
The Wynnum Manly Historical Society would like to thank and acknowledge 
CMK Financial Solutions for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 

 
 
 
 

For all your financial needs and advice, contact Carl on phone 
1300 882 910. 
 
 
 

  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE TO MEMBERS  –  ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

     November 2008 

The Annual General Meeting of the Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. is to be held on 18 March 2010.  Nominations are now 
being called for all positions.  Nomination forms are available at the Resource Centre, at the next meeting as well as below.  
Nominations close on 4 March 2010 whereafter the nomination forms will be placed on the Resource Centre door. 

To be eligible to vote at the Annual General Meeting, you MUST be a financial member so please ensure your membership fees 
are up to date by 18 March 2010. 

 
 
 
 
 
  

 NOMINATION FORM – 2010 
 

The Secretary 
Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc 
PO Box 318 
WYNNUM  Q  4178 
 
 
We  ____________________________________________________________ 

and ____________________________________________________________ 

hereby nominate  _____________________________________________________ 

for the position of _____________________________________________________ 

on the Management Committee of the Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc for the purpose of 
elections to be held on Thursday 19 March 2010. 

Dated this _________ day of ____________________ 2010 

Proposer’s signature   ______________________________________________ 

Seconder’s signature  ______________________________________________ 
 
 
I, the abovenamed nominee, agree to accept this nomination. 
 
 
Nominee’s signature _________________________________________________ 
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WE NEED YOUR OPINION 
 

WE NEED YOUR OPINION 

     November 2008 

Friends of Tingalpa Cemetery are putting forward a proposal to name the man-made bay lying between Darling 
Point and the northern wall of the Manly Harbour, now known locally as Rose Bay, as Arnold Cove.  This inlet is 
part of Waterloo Bay. 
 
The Committee feels that such a decision should be considered by all of our members. 
 
ROSE BAY 
The stretch of water is presently referred to by local people as Rose Bay. Eastwood Beach, opened by Wynnum 
Manly Rotary in 2003, was reported as being on Rose Bay The Manly Harbour Village Magazine names Rose 
Bay on its maps. 
 
The title has never been gazetted but has arisen from local usage.  It is not known exactly when this name was 
first used, but the bay was not in existence until after 1958 when the construction of Manly Boat Harbour was 
commenced 
 
ARNOLD COVE 
Mary Leuthwaite (neeArnold) married in 1868 and her husband owned Wyvernleigh.  Her husband died in 1873. 
Her three brothers David, James and John were already occupying the land when they became registered as 
owners of Portions 57 and 78 on 21 July 1882.  The land was subdivided for residential development as “Manly 
Beach” Waterloo Bay, Wyvernleigh  in 1882. 
 
David served on the Bulimba Divisional Board No. 2 Subdivision in 1887and on the the Kianawah Divisional 
Board in 1888. In the Postal Directories of the time he is listed as a grazier. 
The Arnolds were recognised in Manly in their own era with the naming of Arnold Street in the first subdivisions.  
This name is still in use today. 
 
OTHER NAME 
If the bay is to have a gazetted name, why not choose another pioneer, or local identity, or icon to further 
enhance historical interest of Manly. A local suggestion has already been made to find a deserving female.  
Suggestions might be: 
 
TODD - Mary Todd was running the first Manly Beach kiosk by 1906.  She opened the Canberra Coffee Lounge 
in 1916, on the site now occupied by the Manly Hotel. 
 
PATON – Janet Paton operated an early store on Stratton Terrace and was in charge of Paton’s Assembly Hall 
 
COOLING – George Cooling, “Dirty George”, was Manly’s first photographer, sailing into Manly in 1900.  He rode 
around the district, with his camera, on is motor cycle tied up with wire and string.  Many of his photographs 
remain in the district.  
 
STRAND – The Strand Theatre stood on the Manly Esplanade at this location. 
 
SCHMIDT – Ron Schmidt, former local tradesman and chair of the Manly Centenary Committee spent 45 years in 
business and local community activity. 
 
RIX – the Rix family provided land for the Lota Presbyterian Church 
 
Are there any more possible names that you could suggest? 
 
 
Cut Here  - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  - - -   
 
Please make your choice and return this slip to the next meeting, to the Resource Centre or post to The 
Secretary, Wynnum Manly Historical Society, PO Box 318 Wynnum Q 4178   
 
by 1 March 2010 
 

□ Rose Bay  □ Arnold Cove  □ Other   ______________________________ 
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SPOTLIGHT on: NEIL BISHOP 
 
I am a new member of the Wynnum Manly Historical Society and as the husband of the Society’s newsletter 
editor, I have been coerced into providing my profile. 
 
Whilst not physically born in Wynnum, I grew up in the Wynnum Manly area.  I was the second son born to 
Malcolm and Daphne Liddle. 
 
I attended Manly West State School from 1966-1972.  I was in Grade 1 when I first met my wife, Sandy!  After 
leaving primary school, I attended Iona College for a year and then Wynnum North State High School.  I left 
school after finishing Year 10 as was usual during this time. 

Showing what a small world it is, I was apprenticed to Percy Duke (whom I am sure is well known to most of 
you) as a Fitter and Turner.  Percy’s business was called Diesel and Machinery Services.  Percy was a hard 
taskmaster however this is something that I now thank him for (although at the time I wasn’t thanking him!) as it 
made me into a better tradesman.  I worked for numerous engineering shops after completing my 
apprenticeship including Fisher & Paykel where I was a Maintenance Fitter for many years.   

During my childhood years, I enjoyed playing sports.  I played cricket at representative level and my claim to 
fame is that I beat Wally Lewis to become the Queensland Schoolboys Wicketkeeper.  I also played Rugby 
League at school and for the Wynnum Manly Seagulls.  Trail bikes were also another passion of mine and I 
used to race them at various meets around Southeast Queensland.   

For many years now I have been a member of the Volunteer Coastguard Manly Flotilla which is a pastime I 
thoroughly enjoy.  It is nice being available to help out the boating community whilst at the same time indulge in 
my love of the water.  I’m not sure where this love of the water came from but it may perhaps have been 
through my maternal grandparents who used to live on Wynnum Esplanade near the Wynnum Fish Markets.  I 
spent much of my childhood at their place playing and fishing in that area near Wynnum Creek. 

My passion these days is fishing and boating.  I regularly go crabbing, fishing and kayaking in our beautiful 
Moreton Bay.  I don’t think my love affair with Moreton Bay will ever end. 

I have many happy memories of growing up in the Wynnum Manly area and am keen to see the area’s history 
recorded and retained for future generations. 

 
Peter Liddle 

SPOTLIGHT on .... PETER LIDDLE 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mark 27 March 2010 in your diary.  This is the next heritage tour.  This tour will be slightly different to those previously offered.  It will 
be a half day cruise of Moreton Bay with Manly Eco Cruises. 

The cruise will depart from Manly Jetty at 10am and return at 1pm.  Morning tea will be provided.  Lunch of either beef or chicken 
with 3 vegetables will also be served on the boat at an additional cost. 

For those game, bring along your swimmers as there is a boom net for anyone wishing to indulge in this activity. 

You will need to make your own way to and from Manly Jetty.   

Numbers are strictly limited so get in early to avoid disappointment.  Bookings will be taken at the Resource Centre and at the 
February meeting. 

Cost: $35.00 per person plus $10.00 per person for lunch. 

HERITAGE TOUR  -  27 MARCH 2010     November 2008 
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Put this one in your diary for next year.  Saturday, 8 May 2010 has been confirmed as the date for the oral history workshop.  It 
will be a full day event (10am – 4pm) taking place at the Wynnum Ambulance Museum Auditorium.  Morning tea and lunch will 
be provided. 
 
Dr Helen Klaabe, Head of Postgraduate Coursework Studies, Creative Industries Faculty, QUT, and member of the Oral History 
Association of Australia, will be the workshop presenter. 

Numbers are strictly limited so it will be “first in best dressed”.  You can put your name down at any meeting or at the Resource 
Centre.  Should all places be full, you can place your name on the waiting list and as a place becomes available, you will be 
advised. 

The cost is $20.00 per person for the full day workshop and includes morning tea and lunch. 

DATE CLAIMER:  Oral history workshop 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Membership fees were due for payment by 1 January 2010.  Fees have remained the same as in previous years ie $15.00 per 
individual or $25.00 for a family membership or $5.00 if you are a high school student. 
 
If you have not yet paid your membership fees for 2010, please do so as soon as possible.  You can pay at the Resource Centre, 
at the February meeting or by direct deposit into our bank account (details below).   If you do pay directly into our bank account, 
please ensure that you record your name as the reference and/or notify the Treasurer when payment is made so it can be 
allocated to you. 
 
Bank account details are:  BSB 124 012   Account No:  2013 9708   Account Name: Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
                                           Bank:  Bank of Queensland 

URGENT REMINDER:  Have you forgotten to pay your membership fees? 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sponsorship and support of the WMHS – Thank you to Cartridge World Wynnum 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
Did you know that Cartridge World Wynnum very 
generously sponsors and supports the Wynnum Manly 
Historical Society? 
 
The Society would like to thank and acknowledge Cartridge 
World Wynnum for its ongoing support and sponsorship.   
 
 
Don't forget - for all your toner and cartridge 
needs, visit or contact Chris at Cartridge World 
Wynnum. 
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The meeting opened at 7.30pm.  51 members were present.  3 apologies were received and there were three visitors. 
 
President, Brian Brandenburg welcomed members and visitors to the final General Meeting for 2009. 
 
Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 15 October were moved by Brian Brandenburg, seconded by Lena McCreadie.   
 
Correspondence inwards and outwards, for October 2009, was presented by Len McCreadie. Of special note was 
the kind donation of $50 from the attendees of the recent Wynnum Central State School’s Luncheon for former pupils. 
The correspondence had been accepted and endorsed at the committee meeting on Thursday 5 November 2009. 
 
Financial Report for October 2009, was presented by Sandy Liddle. 
    General Account: Opening Balance at 1 October 2009  $  5,009.65 
    Receipts: $ 510.53     Expenses: $ 145.05 
    Balance at 31 October  2009     $  5,375.13 
 
    Investment Account      

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 

MINUTES OF GENERAL MEETING 
19 November 2009 

 
(held in the Ambulance Museum Auditorium, Corner Cedar Street and Tingal Road) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

             $25,000.00  
    Total Funds:       $30,375.13           
 
Resource Centre:  
The mystery photograph was of a mini-golf course, located behind Wynnum Hospital, dedicated to Frank Hunter, who 
died suddenly for a heart attack. More details are being sough of Frank Hunter.  
The family history of the Rabjohn family was provided, by new member Fay Sheriff, in connection with an enquiry about 
the history of the house art 3 Smythe Street, Wynnum. 
The Society is working with the Brisbane City Council in organising a display at Lota Camping Ground Reserve on 
Saturday 21 November 2009 to promote Council’s plans for the park. Volunteers are welcome. 
 
Tours:  There are still 5 seats available for the tour to Redcliffe to be held on Saturday 28 November 2009.   
 
Membership:  New member, Jill Mahoney was welcomed to the Club. 
 
Supper Roster:  The roster is arranged for 2010. Members were thanked for their contribution and help with supper at 
each meeting. 
  
Oral History:  A Workshop will be held on Saturday 8 May 2010 in the Ambulance Museum auditorium from 10am – 
4pm. 
 
General Business: 
The re-furbished Pool at Manly is now open, remembering that the Society’s efforts prevented the Pool from being 
permanently closed. 
 
Lena McCreadie explained the “Seniors Strategy Plan”, an initiative of the Bligh Government, and asked for responses 
from the members. 
 
Brian Brandenburg spoke on “Tasmania, Past and Present” provided us with a pictorial journey of his recent holiday.  
 
Sandra and Ian Wheeler were thanked for their efforts in preparing the Christmas Hampers for tonight’s raffles. 
 
The Lucky Door Prize ($5) was won by Doug Tearle, the Membership Draw ($5) by Ann Wenzel and the Christmas 
Hampers by Ian Kennedy, Carl Wheeler, Myrtle Beitz, Cecelia Shanahan, Lyla Feige, Doug Tearle and Dawn Wilkins. 
 
A delicious Christmas Feast was donated by Myrtle Beitz, Margaret O’Neill, Jan Bird and other members of the 
committee. 
 
 

Jill Greenhill, Minute Secretary) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



Do you know that the Wynnum Manly Historical Society holds the following resources in the Resource Centre for members to use 
for free?  The friendly volunteers on duty will be more than happy to assist you with use of the equipment.   
 
Microfiche Microfilm

Aldine History of Queensland 1888 

Births Deaths & Marriages in Queensland 
 Pioneer Index 1829 – 1889 
 Federation Index 1890 – 1914 

Commonwealth Electoral Roll 
 Wynnum Manly 1903 – 1989 
 Hemmant 1903 – 1982 

Peter Spicer’s Moreton Bay Diaries 1828 – 1949 

Queensland Post Office Directories 1868 – 1949 

Queensland Government Gazette 1859 – 1869 

Queensland Land Records 1856 – 1859 

St Helena Diary 1897 – 1910 

Wynnum Herald 12.01.1946 – 12.07.1967 

Queensland State Electoral Rolls 1860 - 1910 

 

MICROFICHE AND MICROFILM RESOURCES HELD BY WMHS  
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Why not own a smart maroon WMHS polo shirt - only $22?  Or a maroon WMHS spray jacket - 
$35.00?  Or a maroon WMHS warm fleecy zip up jacket for winter - $35.00? 

For those of you who cannot make it into the Resource Centre, below is a list of books which the Society has for sale.  If you would 
like to purchase any of these books, please contact Jill Greenhill.  Some of these authors offer a part donation to the Wynnum 
Manly Historical Society from book sales to Society members.  This is a good way to help support your Society. 
 

Author  Title  Publication 
year 

Cost 

Beitz, Myrtle  Mangroves to moorings revisited 2005 $ 35.00

Beitz, Myrtle  A quick tour around Wynnum, Manly, Lota 2006 Donation

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: June 1846 - December 1859, 
Volume 1 

1998 $ 20.00

Davenport, 
Winifred & 
Mottram, Betty 

Early shipping in Moreton Bay: January 1860 – December 1863, 
Volume 2 (2nd ed) 

2002 $ 20.00

Nalder, Robyn  From sapling to kero tin: A peek at Gumdale’s past 2004 $ 15.00

Nock, Betty  History of music in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-1997 1998 $   5.00

Nock, Betty  History of arts in the Wynnum and Manly area 1900-2003 2005 $   5.00

SHIRTS AND BADGES 

RESOURCES FOR SALE 

 
Polo shirts in all sizes available now in the Resource Room so come and try one on.  . 
 
Do you have the new badge -$10? 
 

Contact Jill (3393 3208) to order. 
  



 
 
 
 

Calendar of WYNNUM MANLY HISTORICAL SOCIETY events 
 
 
 

February 2010 March 2010 April 2010 

Thursday, 18th 7.30pm 

FEBRUARY GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

Speaker: Brian Brandenburg 
Topic: Manly Baths – Old and new 
 
Speaker: Dr Jim Lergessner 
Topic: Thomas Welsby and Moreton 
 Bay 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

 

Thursday, 18th 7.30pm 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

Speaker: To be advised 
 
 
 
 
 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

 

Thursday, 15th 7.30pm 

FEBRUARY GENERAL MEETING 

Where: Ambulance Museum Auditorium 
 Cnr Cedar St & Tingal Rd 

Speakers: To be advised 

 

 

Visitors welcome. 

Cost:  Gold coin donation 

 

Thursday, 25th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 

TO BE ADVISED 
 

Speakers: To be advised 

Cost: Free 

Thursday, 25th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 

Baby Boomers diary 
 

Speaker: James Lergessner 

Cost: Free 

Thursday, 29th 10am 

MORNING TEA AT WYNNUM LIBRARY 

Where: Wynnum Library 
 66 Bay Terrace 
 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society 
 

Speaker:  Col Brown 

Cost: Free 

 Saturday, 27th 10am – 1pm 

HERITAGE TOUR 

HALF DAY MORETON BAY CRUISE 

Cruise departs from Manly Jetty. 

Time of departure: 10am SHARP (be 
  there by 9.45am) 
Approx return time: 1pm 

Bookings now being taken at the Resource 
Centre, at the next meeting, or by emailing or 
phoning the Events Coordinator, Myrtle Beitz. 

Cost: $35.00 includes morning tea 
 
Lunch additional – $10.00  
(choice of beef or chicken which will be 
served with 3 vegetables) 
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February 2010 March 2010 April 2010

16th  10am – 11am 

ARCHIVES SEARCH 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 Lecture Theatre 2 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

This seminar provides researchers with an 
introduction to our searchable catalogue 
ArchivesSearch which can be accessed online 
or in the Public Search Room at Queensland 
State Archives. 

Bookings:  Phone 3131 7777 

Cost: Free 

19th  10am – 12 noon 

HARMONY DAY SEMINAR 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 Lecture Theatre 2 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Celebrate Harmony Day and the importance of 
multiculturalism in Queensland’s history.  This 
seminar focuses on records relating to Russians 
from the collection of the Queensland State 
Archives.  

Bookings:  Phone 3131 7777 

Cost: Free includes morning tea 

 

20th  10am – 12 noon 

GETTING STARTED 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 Lecture Theatre 2 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Learn about the Qld State Archives 
collection and how best to find the 
information you are seeking.  This seminar 
will provide you with the basis you need to 
start your research at QSA.  The seminar 
includes morning tea and a short tour. 

Bookings:  Phone 3131 7777 

Cost: Free 

17th & 20th  10am – 11am 

AIRCRAFT, AIRPORTS AND AVIATORS: 
Records of air transport 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

Find out about records of air transport in the 
National Archives. 

Bookings:  Phone:  3249 4226 or  
 Email: events@naa.gov.au 

Cost: Free 

17th & 20th  10am – 11am 

LIVES LESS ORDINARY: 
Records of women 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

Discover the records of women in the National 
Archives’ collection. 

Bookings:  Phone:  3249 4226 or  
 Email: events@naa.gov.au 

Cost: Free 

 

23rd  9.30am – 4pm 

SHAKE YOUR FAMILY TREE DAY 2010 

Where: National Archives of Australia 
 16 Corporate Drive 
 Cannon Hill 

Start your family history at the National 
Archives of Australia open day. 

 

 

 
Cost:  Free 

23rd  10am – 11am 

ADVANCED ARCHIVES SEARCH 

Where: Queensland State Archives 
 Lecture Theatre 2 
 435 Compton Road 
 Runcorn 

Discover how to get the best out of 
ArchivesSearch.  This seminar teaches you 
more advanced techniques to locate records of 
interest and will give useful tips for finding what 
you want. 

Bookings:  Phone 3131 7777 

Cost:  Free 

 

Calendar of other community events of interest 
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 Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
PO Box 318, 
Wynnum.  Q.  4178 
 
ABN 49 071 835 845 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Wynnum Manly Historical Society Inc. 
 
 
 

Our aim is to gather and record local history before it is lost 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 
Membership application forms are available from the Resource Centre, Civic Centre, 7/66 Bay Tce, Wynnum. 
 
Membership costs per year (1 January to 31 December):- 
 

Single $15.00   Family $25.00   High School student $5.00 
 
PLEASE NOTE:  There is a joining fee of $10.00 per person which covers the cost of a membership name badge. 
 
 
 
Deadline for newsletter submissions: By Sunday, 7 March 2010 for March 2010 issue. 
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